
Good day colleagues 

Kindly find the link below for the Public Sector Ethics Survey 2024. Please note that the 
survey is to be completed by all officials in the department and not Ethics Officers only. 

Regards 

Bongani Khuzwayo 

Deputy Director  

Anti-Fraud and Corruption 

Contacts: 063 502 1958 

                  087 743 8802 

Public Sector Ethics Survey 2024 

The Public Sector Ethics Survey will be live from 3 to 30 September 2024. 

The survey is conducted by The Ethics Institute, in partnership with the DPSA, DCoG 
and SALGA in all three spheres of government.  This is the fourth iteration, and it has 
previously been conducted in 2015, 2018, 2021/22.  

The survey tracks ethical behavior and ethical culture, as well as the institutionalization 
of ethics initiatives.  It has become a useful tool to assess focus areas for the 
improvement of ethics management in the public sector.  

We urge all public servants to participate in the survey by clicking on the following 
link (or pasting it in your browser):   

https://surveys.ethicssurvey.org.za/s3/210bab57657e 

The more people who participate, the clearer the picture of ethics in the public sector 
becomes. 

Responses are completely anonymous, and all statistical analysis is done 
independently by The Ethics Institute.   

  

For more information please contact: 

• Bella Mkhabela at The Ethics Institute – bella.mkhabela@tei.org.za 

NB: Be reminded to share with all municipalities in your provinces. 
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the use of the intended recipient only. If you are not the intended recipient, you may not 
peruse, use, disseminate, distribute or copy this message or any file attached to this 
message. Should you have received this message in error, please notify us immediately 
by return e-mail. Views and opinions expressed in this e-mail are those of the sender 
unless clearly stated as being that of the Department. We strive to respond to emails 
within two working days. If you experience problems in this regard, please notify us on 
info@cogta.gov.za  

All views or opinions in this electronic message and its attachments are the view of the 
sender and do not necessarily reflect the views and opinions of the Provincial 
Government of KwaZulu-Natal ("the PGKZN") and any individual seeking to rely on the 
accuracy and veracity of any information contained therein does so at his or her own 
risk. The PGKZN will not accept liability for any actions taken by an individual relying on 
information contained in this e-mail unless such information is provided by an 
authorized official of PGKZN acting in their duly authorized capacity and authorized to 
provide such information.  
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